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We have stated our priorities on numerous occasions: We support strengthening the 

activities of the Secretariat, the institutions and the field operations in the areas of 

democratization, promotion of human rights, police training, arms control and 

combating transnational threats. As regards the conflict cycle, we are of the opinion 

that the OSCE budget should allow for greater leeway in order to respond to evolving 

security needs. We believe, moreover, that the activities of the Office for Democratic 

Institutions and Human Rights, the High Commissioner on National Minorities and 

the Representative on Freedom of the Media must be further promoted. 

We support the planned gradual reduction in the large field operations in South-

Eastern Europe and recommend shifting the focus on niches where the OSCE has 

special expertise and on emerging needs in other OSCE regions. We reiterate our 

support to the strengthening of co-operation with the Central Asian States according 

to the requests for assistance received.  

Our organization derives its effectiveness in large part from the expertise and 

motivation of its staff. The key to maintain a constantly high performance level is 

therefore our ability to retain and attract qualified staff across all staff categories: 

internationally contracted and seconded staff, national professionals and general 

services. We note and support the intention to advocate for fair and consistent salary 

scales for locally recruited mission members, in line with the UN. We will assess 

program outlines and – at a later point in time – budget requests also from this 

perspective. 

Mr. Chairperson, 

Norway and Switzerland stand for a strong OSCE; an OSCE that maximizes its 

comparative advantages to maintain peace by promoting security in all three 

dimensions across the OSCE area. We have to give it the financial means to 

continue to do so.


